
Synopsis 
Relocatable Billeting- Camp Cunningham 
Solicitation Number W917PM-07-R-0067 

 
 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Afghanistan District intends to issue a Request for 
Proposals (RFP) to award one Firm Fixed Price contract for the upgrading of Camp 
Cunningham using the existing compound footprint  through design and construction 
consisting of re-locatable buildings (RLBs). Camp Cunningham is located at Baghram 
Airbase in the Parvan Province approximately 11 kilometers (7 miles) southeast of the 
city of Charikar and 47 Kilometers (27 miles) north of Kabul. The project consists of the 
design and construction of relocatable billeting for up to 1440 personnel at the Camp 
Cunningham compound at Baghram Airfield, Afghanistan.  The project is defined as the 
design, material, labor, and equipment to construct buildings, parking, utilities and other 
infrastructure for U.S. military personnel.  There will be minor demolition work required 
however, the existing wood structures will be removed by others.  The work within this 
contract shall meet and be designed and constructed in accordance with current U.S. 
design standards and International Building Codes (IBC), Life Safety Codes (NFPA-
101), Force Protection and security standards.  Work includes the following:  preparation 
of site, foundation pad preparation, construction of foundation, construction of 
prefabricated modular billeting and toilet/shower units, connection of new facilities to 
existing utilities including water, prime power and communications and establishment of 
connection to new sanitary sewer holding tanks.  
 
This procurement shall be conducted in accordance with the United States Federal 
Acquisition (FAR) regulations. The magnitude of this contract action is estimated to be 
between U.S. dollars $1,000,000 and $7,500,000. The solicitation will be evaluated using 
the Best value Trade-off method. It is anticipated that the solicitation will be released on 
or about 7 April 2007. The point of contact for this contract action is James Sinclair, 
Contract Specialist, at e-mail address James.R.Sinclair@tac01.usace.army.mil . The 
solicitation, when available, can be downloaded from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
website at http://www.aed.usace.army.mil/solicitations.html . Offerors are required as per 
DFARS 252.204-7004 to be registered with the Central Contract Registration (CCR). 
Information concerning registration and the registration process can be found at the 
website http://www.ccr.gov . Please note that electronic submission of proposals will not 
be accepted. All proposals must be submitted by post or hand delivered by the date 
posted in the RFP. 
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